
TO: MTHOA Board of Directors 
 

FROM: Communications Committee 
 
SUBJECT: Monthly Report 
 
DATE: October 15, 2021 
 
The hard copy and e-mail versions of the October News & Views went out on September 29th. 
This issue consisted of twelve (12) pages. flier. Six (6) activities were advertised. The October 
2021 issue of the community directory was also delivered at the same time.                   
 
The Greeters made a call on three (3) new residents during September. We are happy to welcome 
Donna Ebling as a new Greeter on October 1st. She’ll be joining Pam Reinhart on our Greeter 
staff. At the same time, we would like to thank Kathy Gerhart for her many years of valuable 
service as a Greeter. 
  
There have been two (2) deaths reported in the community since the September Board meeting.    
(Joan Martin & Ed Whalen) 
 
The November 2021 News & Views will be e-mailed and delivered on October 30th.  The 
deadline for inputs is October 22nd. 
 
 
Ted Ackley, Chairman 
 
 
COMMITTEE MEMBERS: 
 
Ted Ackley -  N & V Editor   Carol Blonowicz – Asst. Editor 
Jeanie Rhodes - N & V Fliers   Mary Johnsen - Flag Person    
Ted Ackley -  Website    Ted Ackley -  Alt. Flag Person 
Lina Janovitz – MTHOA Database  Bruce Tenney – Alt. Flag Person 
Linda Guest  - MTHOA Database  Kathy Gerhart- Greeter 
Ted Ackley -  Clubhouse Bulletin Board Pam Reinhart - Greeter 
Bruce Williams - Website & Photographer Theresa Oberg - Website 
Pat Paxson -  Clubhouse Scheduling Jon Bourne – E-mail Database 
 
NEWS & VIEWS CARRIERS: 
 
Bill Alexandra     Mike & Joanna Wilcox 
Gary Main     Tom Gayer      
Cathy McElroy    Sheilah Reynolds 
Jean & Joe Glavan    Nancy Seeds 
Bob Kirk     Lydia Baraga 
Cathy Smith     Anne Kongvold     
 
 
 
 



 
                  
 
   


